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2nd Grade News


 November 29, 2010 - December 10, 2010








Core


We have had a wonderful time learning about simple machines.  The kids have worked so hard on their catapults.  We enjoyed having them explain how they worked and seeing how far they could launch a cotton ball.  Our next unit will be on Civil Rights when we return in January.  


Thank you to everyone for sending in the ingredients for gingerbread houses.  We look forward to making them on the 16th.
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Important Dates


12/9 2nd Grade & Chorus Program 


12/17 Last day before Winter Break (PJ Day for 2nd Grade only)


12/20-12/31 Winter Break


1/4 First day back for students 


1/7 - Report Cards Go Home


1/10 - Responsibility Awards Assembly - 8:45am


1/17 - School Closed - MLK Day


1/21 - PTO Social


1/27 - Talent Show - 2:30 & 6:30pm - Gym





Reading: 


Over the past two weeks we have been focusing on both fiction and nonfiction text.  Last week, our practiced summarizing what we read.  We worked on beginning, middle and end.  This week we have been working on author’s purpose.  Our story this week was nonfiction, informational text.  In grammar we have been working on past and present tense verbs.











Math: 


We finished up Unit 5.   The kids really enjoyed working with the different 3-D shapes.  Our focus in Unit 6 will be higher level addition, number stories, and data collection.  We will be introducing multiplication as well.  The Everyday Math website is now up on the Bethke Homepage.











Writing: 


This week we have been working on poetry and retell.  We wrote cinquain poems about the holidays and practiced retelling a story we read.  We worked on using the words first, next, then, and finally.

















